Patriotic & Progressive TM

# THE WEBFOOT

A MONTHLY PUBLICATION IN THE INTEREST OF

CONFEDERATE VETERAN DESCENDANTS AND KINDRED TOPICS

Official Organ Of The

# Samuel R. Watkins Camp #29 Sons of Confederate Veterans



**Charleston Light Infantry** 

Palmetto Battery

1863

#### The Commander's Corner

Headquarters of the Samuel R. Watkins Camp #29 Columbia, TENN.

Thursday, April 09, 2009

The Webfoot
An Official Publication of the Samuel R.
Watkins Camp #29
S.C.V.

#### **Mailing Address:**

Sam Watkins Camp #29 c/o PO BOX 309 Mount Pleasant, TENN 38474

#### Officers:

Commander: Jason Boshers
Lt. Commander: J. Taylor
Adjutant: J. Smith
Chaplain: M. Hatten, Sr.
Camp Surgeon: R. Shelton
Sgt. at Arms: Josh Boshers
Judge Advocate: C. Bates
Quartermaster: S. Wyatt
Ways and Means: K. Lovett



#### Compatriots,

Another successful event. On Sunday April 5th, a group of people gathered in the old City Cemetery off of 4th Avenue in Nashville to pay homage to Lt Andrew Willis Gould who was killed by General Nathan Bedford Forrest in Columbia after the two men had a very heated discussion about the loss of some artillery pieces while Lt. Gould was under General Forrest command. (See images page 9) Maury County Historian, Bob Duncan was the speaker and he gave a very detailed talk on the events leading up to quarrel, the quarrel itself (he told of an eye



witness account) and Lt. Gould's final days. After the service, Ross Massey, a wonderful local author and historian, gave a tour of the cemetery which contains the remains of General "Bushrod" Johnson, General Felix Zollicofer, General Ewell and the founders of the City of Nashville. We could not fire a volley. We were able to "Post Colors". Partaking in the ceremony were Adjutant Jay Smith, Past Chaplain Mike Bullock and Sergeant at Arms Josh Boshers. A tip of the slouch hat goes out to these men.

The Tennessee Division Reunion was the first weekend in April. The business session was very informative and the tour afterward was a wonderfully rewarding experience. An article about the event will be in the newsletter.

Our speaker this month will be Tennessee Division Commander, Dr. Michael Bradley. He will be speaking on Nathan Bedford Forrest Christian conversion..

I appreciate the decisions made this past month concerning the scholarship. I will have more details at the meeting. The ball is rolling and I appreciate the men of this camp for stepping up and making this happen.

April is Confederate History Month. Saturday, April 18th starting at 10 AM. the ladies of the Capt James Madison Sparkman Chapter UDC have graciously invited us to attend a Memorial Service at Rose Hill and refreshments afterwards at the Athenaeum. We have been asked to fire a volley. Everyone is invited to attend. If you have a Confederate uniform and a period weapon and you wish to fire all you have to do is show up, fall in line and prepare to fire No uniform, no problem. Show up in civilian clothes and support your Confederate ancestor. This is Confederate History Month. What have YOU done to honor YOUR Confederate ancestor?

Are you a budding musician? We are looking for someone to play a period instrument such as a guitar, harmonica, fiddle, etc....If you what to be part of the Music Corp or know someone who would, contact me. Their are no restrictions. Only a desire to play, an appreciation of the Southern Cause and a willingness to participate are necessary.

#### **Continued Next Page:**

The Webfoot: March 17th-April 21st, 2009 issue. Copyright 2008 Samuel R. Watkins Camp #29. All Rights Reserved.

Samuel R. Watkins Camp #29 - PO BOX 309, Mt. Pleasant, TN 38474

THE WEBFOOT is published monthly by the Samuel R. Watkins Camp #29 headquartered in Columbia TN. Cost of publication is free to members and 15.00 dollars a year for non members. Publication is free via Internet.

The Samuel R. Watkins Camp is a not-for-profit entity with 501c3 status. All contributions (other than dues) are tax deductible.

#### Commander's Corner

#### **Continued from Previous page**

Are you a budding author or editor? Lt Commander Jack Taylor needs some help. Jack has been doing the newsletter since 2001 and he needs an apprentice. He will gradually take you through the process of doing the newsletter. So do not be faint of heart. Step up and be the next newsletter editor.

We are now working on getting the newsletter to as many people as possible as an email. The cost for postage is \$1 per newsletter and that adds up quickly. Please give us your email address. Maybe we will soon be able to up our scholarship money.

For the Color Guard and Honor Guard, for now, we will be drilling at 2 PM on Sunday at Jay Smiths house. This could change so let us know if you would like to get involved.

April 18th - Rose Hill in Columbia. Starts at 10 AM

April 25th - Reenactment in Centerville. See flyer in newsletter.

May 9th - Fighting on the square in Linden. Fighting will start around noon but be there early.

May 18th - Marker dedication for UDC. Details later.

In Holy Bonds of the South,

Jason Boshers



# Burial place for Lt. A.W. Gould.

The Iron cross pictured in the photograph is the newly powder coated cross that the camp restored with the efforts of Commander, Jason Boshers.

The Cross was sandblasted by Boshers and then powder coated by Eagle Machine Company in Columbia, Tennessee

Even though Gould was a Lieutenant, he never had a gravestone until the efforts of UDC member Elaine Warren and County Historian, Bob Duncan.

July 18, 1864

Dear Sis,

I have heard nothing from home for more than two weeks past, & am beginning to entertain some anxiety. I am aware of the confusion existing in the mail arrangements all over the Country, & think the failure is probably attributed to this cause--The proximity of the enemy to Atlanta, & tax upon the rail road transportation in that region to supply demands of Johnston's Army I presume, interferes seriously with the carrying of mail.

It appears Johnston has fallen back upon the last defensible point of any strength between the enemy and Atlanta. If he is flanked again. or loses the fight with Sherman, Atlanta will pass into Yankee hands, & the Confederacy again be bi-sected, & our own State subjected to the ruthless ravages of a merciless foe. Should this misfortune occur this may be the last letter you will receive from me for a long time.

I sincerely hope & pray we may be spared this additional misfortune, but should it occur we must rely upon a merciful God to shelter & defend, & bring us together under happier auspices. I shall try to come home this fall if it

I have heard nothing from Tho's since writing you last. The Yankees are between us and Petersburg, & keep the R. Road cut so that no mail passes & very little news. Grant must be dislodged from his present position or the fall of Richmond is only a question of time. This is a disagreeable admission, but sadly too true. His base rests upon the James River, defended by gunboats & communications free & uninterrupted to Washington City & Fort Monroe. His line has doubtless fortified it to the utmost. Occupying such a stand point his object will be, not to assault any further our entrenchments around Petersburg, but to preserve intact his own, & through raiding parties harass the Country around by destroying crops, driving off stock, mules, Negroes etc., & keeping communications with Richmond & the South cut off by destroying portions of the only two roads connecting them. In this manner The Capitol will be besieged, & no provisions can be carried in, & when the supplies already accumulated there are exhausted. Lee must either abandon Richmond & Virginia to their fate or capitulate. To my mind, this is clearly Grant's design, & it cannot be denied it looks feasible, & the situation is full of peril to us. What Lee's & Beauregard's plans are cannot be divined. The people confide in their military sagacity---pure patriotism, & the heroic valor of the Army. They command, & feel assured that no efforts will be spared within the limits of human power, to baffle the designs of our enemy.

The crisis through which we are now passing is graver than any we have been called upon to face since the war began: the next thirty days in all probability will decide whether triumph & the prospects of a speedy peace are to gladden the hearts of our people, or by witnessing the downfall of Richmond & Atlanta insure the prolongation of this bloody and heartbreaking struggle. May God give us the victory!

Please write soon. Best love to Ma, Irene & Grandma. Kiss the Children, & remember me to the Negroes.

Yr Bro H

The preceding letter was written by my Ancestor, Dr. Hugh William Caffey who served with the 44th Alabama Infantry Co. G. He later was assigned as the assistant surgeon in Richmond where he served out the remainder of the war.

Caffey's premonitions on the fall of the Confederacy were correct and the inevitable happened just under a year later on April 9th, 1865. He was paroled at Salisbury, NC with the surrender of Joseph Johnston's army. He made it back to his home near Montgomery, Alabama with 50 cents in his pocket a borrowed horse he took from a cousin not far from his home.

I would like to encourage the camp to research their confederate ancestry and kinfolk and send In your family letters or stories. It will enrich your life and give you that added incentive on carrying on what our cause is for. We must remember their sacrifice and continue the preservation efforts we have started.

In Memoriam

Matthew D. Claiborne

February 8, 1988-April 5, 2009

Jack Taylor
Lt. Commander
Newsletter Editor

### Report From the Tennessee Division Reunion By Commander, J. Boshers

The Tennessee Division Reunion was held April 3rd through the 5th at historic Travelers Rest in Brentwood, TN. Friday night was registration and a social gathering. Saturday morning was the business session with a presentation from the Tennessee State Museum concerning the restoration and preservation of Tennessee Confederate Flags. Saturday afternoon was a bus tour of Nashville area Confederate sights. The Awards Banquet was Saturday night. The ceremony for the stone and Southern Cross for Lt. Gould was held on Sunday morning.

The business session started on Saturday morning at 8:30 AM with the "Posting of Colors". This is always a real treat. The flags were brought through the assembly one at a time while the history of that flag was being read. After all flags passed through the assembly they were posted. The flags used were the U.S., Stainless, First National, Second National, Third National and then local flags such as Hardees and Polk. It is quite a sight to see all those flags together.

A financial report for the division was given. The division gets a great deal of money from the license plate program and the Kroger card program. Twenty percent of the money from the license plate program goes to the Tennessee State Museum for flag preservation and restoration. To be exact \$15.83 from each plate goes to the division and then twenty percent of that, or \$3.16, goes to the flags. If you do not have a SCV tag, you need to get one to help preserve our history.

The TN Division Kroger Card program. We use the Kroger card program. What you do is get a Kroger card through our Camp Adjutant. The card is assigned to you through the division. You take the card into Kroger to the service desk and put money up front on the card. When you put that money on the card five percent goes to the division toward a TN Division Life Membership. For example: you walk into Kroger with your TN Division Kroger card and your debit card, walk up to the service desk and tell them you want to put \$100 on this Kroger card, use your debit card to put \$100 on the Kroger card. When you go to pay for your groceries or gas you will use the Kroger card as you would a pre-paid debit card. So now the Kroger card has \$100 and the TN Division will get \$5 toward your Life Membership and when your total adds up to \$100 you will get a Life Membership. Essentially you will get a FREE Life Membership in the TN Division by buying your groceries and gas at Kroger and using the TN Division Kroger card. It is a win win situation. Also, when your total adds up to the appropriate amount you will get a FREE Life membership in National SCV. If you have any question, ask.

A proposed budget for next year was presented. After a brief discussion followed by a brief question and answer session, the budget was voted on and passed. With the economy being what it is, the budget for next year is less than this years budget. The division is running on a thin buffer. None of the division officers receive a salary. They are only afforded travel expenses and only when they are traveling on division business. Brigade commanders are given travel expenses for brigade business. The division is doing good but threading a needle. A full report of the budget will be in the next Forrest Escort. Yes, someone has been found to do the Forrest Escort newsletter.

Brigade Commanders present at the Reunion gave reports on their Brigades. Most efforts are focused on the mega flags being placed on the Interstates entering and exiting the state. An emphasis was made to ensure that Brigade Commanders are used as they are the first line of communications between camps and division. Brigade Commanders are to be notified about problems within the local camps, heritage violations situations and asking for funds. Brigade Commanders will be relied on heavily for coordinating the upcoming Sesquicentennial events.

Tenn. Division Reunion

continued from previous page:

Time was allotted for a session called "For the Good of the Division". Individuals were allowed to come forward and say their thoughts about Division business. Most were about upcoming events. A few were reports on results from past events. Each person was given two minutes.

While we were eating lunch, an individual from the Tennessee State Museum gave a presentation on the Tennessee flags. The museum has about 70 flags. With all flags needing restoration or preservation. Five flags have been completed with the funds from the division license plate program. Two more have been completed from individual request and then the individuals supplying the necessary funds. The flags have been graded from those most urgent to least urgent and work progresses based on that grade scale. Most flags are in the \$12,000 to \$15,000 range. A very few are in the \$5,000. The most expensive is \$48,000 and that is the 20th TN that the Roderick camp has taken on raising the funds. They have come a long way in their fundraising and should have the funds within a few years. There is talk of camps or brigades adopting flags to speed restoration.

After lunch, we were taken on a tour of local Confederate sites including the Confederate marker in Centennial Park, the Confederate circle and other Confederates buried in Mt. Olivette Cemetery and the monuments located in the Executive Plaza in downtown Nashville for the Women of the Confederacy and Sam Davis. Little tidbits of information were devulged including a statue of General Forrest on horseback that no one has claimed. It just showed up one day. The tour was narrated by local historian and author Ross Massey. Ross is a member of the Joe Johnson camp.

We did not attend the Awards Banquet. A report of the awards will be in the next Forrest Escort.

On Sunday morning, Compatriot Mike Bullock, Sergeant at Arms Josh Boshers and Adjutant Jay Smith gathered at my house for the trip to Old City Cemetery in Nashville. We were accompanied by Adjutant Smith's wife and my wife. The weather was good. The service went very well with Bob Duncan providing details of the incident between Lt. Gould and General Forrest. He also covered Lt. Gould's life and how he came to be buried in the cemetery. We were not allowed to fire. We "Posted Colors" by leaning the flags in at appropriate times. Not a very hard job at all. Afterwards Ross Massey gave a tour of the cemetery and giving details of various individuals important to the Southern Cause.

Odd news:

#### VA Confederate Re-enactor Pleads Not Guilty In Shooting (AP) 4/08/09

A Confederate re-enactor has pleaded not guilty to reckless handling of a firearm in the accidental shooting of a Union re-enactor during the filming of a Civil War documentary in September.

Joshua Owen Silva of Norfolk appeared in court Wednesday on the misdemeanor charge, which stemmed from the shooting of 72-year-old Thomas Lord Sr. of Suffolk. A June 24 trial date was set, but prosecutors say they hope to reach a plea agreement with Silva before that.

Lord was struck in the right shoulder by a .45-caliber musket ball during the filming of the "Civil War Overland Campaign Web Series Project." He was treated at a local hospital and released.

E-11 M



## Friends of the SCV- Membership Application

Full Name:				
Street Address:		City:		
State: Zip Code:	E-Mail A	ddress:		
Phone number:		Gender:	Male	Female
Date of Birth:				
Name and location of Sponso	oring SCV Camp:			
Name of recommending SCV	member:			

I have enclosed a check in the amount of \$40.00, made payable to the SCV for an initial membership in the Friends of the SCV for which I will receive a membership certificate, lapel pin and a one year subscription to the Confederate Veteran magazine which is published six times each year. I promise to always conduct myself in a manner that will reflect positively on the Sons of Confederate Veterans, its members, camps and divisions and especially the Confederate soldiers and sailors whose good names and military service the organization honors by its very existence. Furthermore, I declare that I am not a member of any anti-American or hate group such as the KKK, neo-Nazi or other White supremacy organization, including groups whose objectives are contrary to the mission and purpose of the SCV as described above and in official SCV literature.

\_\_\_\_\_

(Signature of applicant) (Date)

The SCV General Headquarters (GHQ) will provide notice annually, beginning about one year after the initial membership is processed, that a payment of \$30.00 is required to maintain active membership in the Friends of the SCV in order to continue the magazine subscription.

#### March 17, 2009 camp minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Commander, Jason Boshers. Sergeant-at-arms Boshers secured the door. Lt. Commander Taylor gave the invocation. Following the prayer, Sergeant-at-arms Boshers led the pledge to the U.S. flag and salute to the Confederate flag.

Commander Boshers welcomed Gary Potts and Chris Potts. Gary has been a member since 1992, but has not been able to attend the camp meetings. Chris, Gary's nephew, has joined our camp. Also, attending tonight was Scotty James, a friend of Joe Shannon.

Commander Boshers introduced our speaker, John Rickman. Mr. Rickman spoke on his ancestor Lt. Colonel Peril Columbus, who rode with Forrest. Mr. Rickman was very fortunate to have all forms of letters, documents and pictures of his ancestor.

#### The General Camp Meeting followed:

Reading and acceptance of the minutes from last meeting as posted in the camp newsletter.

Adjutant Smith gave the treasurer's report of \$1,901.46.

#### Special Communications -

Newsletter-cost & editor – Jack Taylor has done the newsletter since 2001. He needs an apprentice to assist and eventually take over the newsletter.

#### Standing Committees Reports -

Color Guard & Honor Guard – Drilling at Jay Smith's house on Sunday afternoon's at 2:00p.m. Please contact Commander Boshers if interested.

Fundraising – Lt. Commander Taylor would like to have a silent auction or yard sale as a fundraiser. More discussion is to follow.

#### Special Committees Reports - n/a

#### Old Business -

\$500 scholarship for a student to attend college - The following guidelines for the scholarship was discussed and a motion was passed to accept them:

\$500 total (awarded \$250 for fall and \$250 for spring)

essay on confederate ancestor with linage - 500 word minimum

Maury county resident

High school senior

Maintain 3.0 G.P.A.

General Education majors

#### **New Business -**

Dedication for ancestors of Judge Advocate Charles Bates- Mr. Bates has been very ill since the end of December. Once he is better, a date for his ancestor's dedication will be decided on.

Gary and Chris Potts were inducted as members into the camp.

If anyone in interested in officers' positions or changes to By-Laws, please see Kenny Lovett.

#### Announcements -

April 3 – 5<sup>th</sup> TN Division Reunion at Travelers Rest in Nashville.

April 5th Provide Color Guard and Honor Guard for Lt. Gould ceremony on Sunday

April 18<sup>th</sup> – Rose Hill Dedication starting at 10:00am

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded at 8:15pm. Benediction by Taylor.

## Ceremony for A.W. Gould Taken Sunday, April 05, 2009





Camp Compatriot and Maury County Historian, Bob Duncan speaks on the death of A.W. Gould

### Synopsis of General Executive Council Meeting

March 28, 2009

#### Compatriots,

The following is a synopsis of the meeting of the General Executive Council held at Elm Spring, Columbia, Tennessee on Saturday March 28, 2009. The meeting began at 8:30 AM.

- 1.Meeting began with an opening prayer, pledge and salute and the reading of The Charge 2.Executive Director reported on the efforts to secure a new logo bearing credit card for use by the members of the SCV. Securing a new affinity credit card with an SCV logo does not look promising at this point. 3.Adjutant in Chief Mark Simpson reported on:
  - A. Adoption of the GEC Minutes from the meeting at Elm Springs on 10/04/08 and the teleconference of 12/16/08. Minutes adopted.
  - B. Update of the Membership Renewal System (MRS). A number of Divisions will adopt the MRS for the fiscal year 2009-2010, including HQ Camp No. 584.
    Motion to support the decision of the CiC and Ex Dir for the MRS to be used for GHQ Camp # 584 approved unanimously.

CIC McMichael requests start up loans up to \$500.00 be provided to Divisions to assist in the implementation of the MRS with the stipulation that the loan be repaid to GHQ within in 18 months - Motion adopted.

C. The Budget and Finance Committee Report: Six requests for funds were reviewed but none were approved. The B and F Committee recognizes the value and merit of the requests, however, the recommendation is to have a moratorium on grants due to the losses in the SCV's investments. All requests can be resubmitted for consideration at the next GEC meeting Past CIC Wilson recommended that a review of the investment guidelines be conducted.

Budget and Finance Committee report was adopted.

4. The Time and Place Committee reported their recommendation to the GEC for hosting the 2012 Reunion. There were four bids to host the 2012 Convention. The Time and Place Committee recommended the bid of Camp No. 33 of Murfreesboro, TN contingent upon the Camp firming up some items presented in their bid. The General Executive Council voted to accept the bid with this condition.

5.Chief of Heritage Defense Frank Earnest reported on the McClarin Case in Tennessee. This case involves a Mississippi Compatriot, who has a state (MS) issued SCV license plate on his car, that worked in Tennessee and was discharged from his job because of the license plate. The General Executive Council had voted funds for this case at the October meeting and since then the Mississippi Division and The Tennessee Division have provided funds. It was determined at the GEC meeting that more information from the SLRC and the JAG in Chief is needed before any additional action should be taken by the GEC relative to this case.

#### **GEC Meeting Continued:**

- 6.Lt. Commander in Chief Michael Givens reported the following:
  - A. Membership as of Friday, March 27 is 28,611. This includes 48 Real Sons, 3410 Life Members and there are 332 Cadets.
  - B. The scv.org web page will in the future have information on it in a variety of languages.
  - C. The SCV logo race car is scheduled to run at Rockingham, NC on Sunday April 19. Details will be posted has the event approaches.
  - D. The traveling display / kiosk that camps can borrow from GHQ for use at festival, gun shows and other public events is being used and was not present at GHQ as a camp has it deployed.
- E. The initiative to bring in former members was discussed and it so far has retrieved 553 members who had dropped their membership. This initiative has also raised over 19K in dues and donations from these members who have now reinstated their membership in the SCV. Lists of former members from the various divisions that did NOT renew are available so the divisions can attempt to contact these men if they choose to do so.
- 7.The GEC voted to donate the statue of Jefferson Davis, his son and Jim Limber to Beauvoir based on the written request from the Board of Directors of Beauvoir. It will be located in a place of honor at the Jefferson Davis Presidential Library which will open in (approximately) 2011. The previous Presidential Library at Beauvoir, opened in 1998, was destroyed by Hurricane Katrina. Donations are needed to finalize payment for the statue.
- 8.Harris Connect made a presentation concerning publishing a new version of the SCV membership directory. The last membership directory was published in 2006 by Harris Connect. The new edition will be a Sesquicentennial Edition and can include up to 2 photos submitted by each SCV member who chooses to contribute his information to be used in the directory. Members will also be able to submit the names of up to five (5) ancestors for inclusion. The GEC voted to work with Harris Connect to publish the new directory. More will be announced on this project as the information becomes available.
- 9.Loy Mauch, Chairman of the Hot Springs Reunion Committee, gave a presentation / progress report on the upcoming reunion this summer. Those hosting reunions are required to give in person reports to the GEC on a yearly basis.
- 10. The GEC reviewed the latest information / offer concerning the purchase of a tract of land adjacent to the land where Elm Springs is situated. The discussion with the land owner is continuing.
- 11.Past Commander in Chief Chris Sullivan gave a report on the status of the Mt. Jackson Cemetery. Past CIC Sullivan has been investigating what might be done at Mt. Jackson Cemetery to fulfill the request of Coiner Rosen, who had left a large donation to the SCV. The GEC voted to ask the trustees to seek a clear title and the GEC would then provide funds for the maintenance and upkeep of the cemetery.
- 12. South Carolina Division Commander Randy Burbage and Compatriot Trip Wilson gave a presentation on the proposed SCV JROTC Award. The South Carolina Division has been giving this award and requested it be sanctioned by the GEC to be issued to JROTC members outside of South Carolina. Currently the SCV is not officially listed in the JROTC awards manual as an approved provider of awards. The SCV becoming an officially recognized awarding organization will be perused. Commander Burbage stated that the administration of this award in South Carolina had been under the supervision of Compatriot "Trip" Wilson, a retired Master Chief Petty Officer. The expansion of this award beyond South Carolina will also be administered by Compatriot Wilson. The GEC agreed to this proposal.
- 13. Past Commander in Chief Ron Wilson and Denne Sweeney presented a proposal for the SCV to hire an experienced man in the area of fund raising dinners and auctions similar to those conducted by the NRA and Ducks Unlimited. This matter is undergoing further investigation to determine if it will be viable given the IRS restrictions on raffles.

#### **GEC Meeting Continued:**

- 14.Past CIC Sweeney made a proposal concerning modifications to the way the SCV selects the sites for and operates national Reunions. The proposal would establish a partnership between the General Organization and local camp(s) to organize Reunions. In order to implement the changes necessary to put this new approach into effect, amendments to the Constitution and Standing Orders would be required. The GEC was favorable to looking further at implementing Past Commander Sweeney's proposal.
- 15. ANV Commander Brag Bowling gave a report on the S. D. Lee Institute's recent meeting in Charleston, SC. He reported that 260 attended the seminar, the largest group to date. The next S. D. Lee Institute will be held at the Music City Sheraton in Nashville, TN on February 26 and 27, 2010. In 2011 it will return to Charleston, SC.
- 16. The General Executive Council approved the design for the certificates for the General Jo Shelby Award, The David O. Dodd Award and the War Service recognition.
- 17. The GEC voted that it would consider licensing the use of the Sesquicentennial Logo if and when a proposal is made to the SCV.
- 18. The GEC voted to create the SCV Sesquicentennial Society. This will be an honorary organization for those who wish to show an extra level of support for the Sesquicentennial. The cost of membership will be \$200.00. Those that join the society will receive a certificate and medal recognizing their membership. The Society will accept members beginning in the near future but no one may join after December 31, 2015.
- 19.A new web page specifically designed for recruiting will be created and will have the web address 1800MYDIXIE.COM.
- 20. The meeting closed with a prayer and the singing of DIXIE!

Prepared by Chuck Rand Chief of Staff

chuckrand3@gmail.com

## SKIRMISH OF CENTERVILLE ON THE DUCK RIVER

From Saturday, March 29 2008 - 11:00am

To Sunday, March 30 2008 - 5:00pm

# RE-ENACTMENT

The Sons of Confederate Veterans- Col. Jack Moore Camp 559 and the

TN Society Order of Confederate Rose - Cordelia W. Moore Chapter 12 present the re-enactment of 7th TN Co. B, Skirmish of Centerville on the Duck River.

\*\* No Admission \*\*

\* \* Sutlerys Welcome, No Fee \* \*

\* \* Bring Your Lawn Chairs \* \*

#### Location

Hwy 100 at Duck River Soccer Field in Centerville, TN Contact: Perry Holder 731-983-5401, Ralph Carnell 731-989-7530

Local Contacts: Bishop Harvey Moore, 931-729-7090 Chaplains Ron and Anita Jo Walters 931-670-5541

Events on Saturday

Activity Time

Ladies Tea Party

(with special 1861 - 1865 music) 11:00 AM

Drill 11:00 AM

Officer Call 1:30 PM

Inspection 2:30 PM

Skirmish 3:00 PM

Closed to the Public 5:00 PM

Events on Sunday

Activity Time

Authentic Church Service 10:00 AM

Officer Call 12:30 PM

Inspection 1:15 PM

Skirmish 2:00 PM

# ATTENTION!

CITIZENS OF TENNESSEE

AMERICAN CIVIL WAR ENCAMPMENT LIVING HISTORY

19th TN Vol. Infantry C.S.A.



12th TN (avalry U.S.A.

APRIL 18, 2009

**8AM - 4PM** BEHIND THE HISTORIC DEERY INN

Ø

THE OLD COURTHOUSE
BLOUNTVILLE, TENNESSEE

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*